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MINUTES OF THE

MOUNT HOLYOKE COLLEGE

STUDENT-ATHLETE ADVISORY COMMITTEE (SAAC)
Sunday, October 21, 2007 • Kendade 305 • 7 p.m.

Participants:

Danielle Babcock, Lacrosse

Hannah Beatty, Training Room

Caralie Cahill, Equestrian

Tersea Campbell, Volleyball

Erin Cain, Basketball

Emily Coler, Equestrian

Martha Elson, Golf

Vanessa Fong, Golf

Katie Frick, Field Hockey

Arden Hemstreet, Soccer

Lori Hendricks, Athletics Administration (ex-officio)

Natalie Martin, Cross Country

Chelsea McCracken, Track & Field

Lisa Nash, Swimming and Diving

Jess Olson, Basketball

Bethany Paterson, Soccer

Natalia Sadaniantz, Swimming and Diving

Kate Shafir, Basketball

Hillela Simpson (Squash)
Amanda Trask, Volleyball

Grace Ziegler, Track and Field

[Note: These minutes contain only actions taken (format votes or stated “sense of the meeting”). While certain items on the committee’s agenda were acted on at various times throughout the meeting, all final actions within a given topic are combined in these minutes for convenience of reference.]

The meeting was called to order at 7 p.m. eastern standard time by the chair, Grace Zeigler. All members were present as noted about. The following members were absent: Ashley Didion (Crew) Mya Steadman (Crew), Abbey Wells (Crew), Annie Doton (Field Hockey), Jo Neiport (Lacrosse), Helena Jedziniak (Tennis), Natasha Payes (Track & Field), and Michelle L’Archeveque (Training Room).
1. Introductions. Ms. Zeigler welcomed committee members. Ms. Zeigler welcomed Hanna Beatty (Training Room). 
2. Approval of Previous Committee Minutes.  

It was VOTED

“That the minutes of the September 30, 2007 meeting minutes be approved as distributed.”

3. Review of Subcommittee Goals.  
a. Natalie Martin (Cross Country) reviewed the short and long term goals for the subcommittee on SAAC Infrastructure. Hillela Simpson (Squash) reviewed the short and long term goals for her subcommittee on External Promotion and Marketing of Athletics. Caralie Cahill (Equestrian) reviewed the short and long term goals for the subcommittee on the SAAC Facebook site. 
4.
Captain’s Training on Conflict Resolution. Ms. Zeigler introduced the idea for a training workshop on conflict resolution for team captains. Ms. Zeigler then opened it to the floor for discussion.  It was encouraged that Lori Hendricks and Danielle Babcock work with the MHC Ombudsperson, Carol Stewart, to further develop the idea with the intent of hosting a training workshop for this Fall semester.
5.
NEWMAC SAAC.  Ms. Hendricks announced the date of the upcoming NEWMAC SAAC meeting, which is Sunday, November 11. Ms Hendricks asked for someone to work with her to review NCAA Legislation in order to prioritize what is appropriate for MHC. Natalia Sadaniantz (Swimming and Diving) volunteered to assist Ms. Hendricks.  A presentation of proposed Division III NCAA legislation will be reviewed at the November 4 MHC SAAC meeting.
6. 
Focus On Athletics Debrief. Ms. Zeigler opened the floor for discussion of the Focus on Athletics event and asked for feedback on enhancements for 2008.  Natalie Martin (Cross Country) suggested prospective students should come on Wednesday instead of Friday.  It was also suggested that a time earlier in the season might be better (e.g., not as close to midterms).  Katie Frick (Field Hockey) said she found it hard to find classes on Friday for students to attend. Consensus from the SAAC was that Fridays are not the best option for visiting. Martha Elson (Golf) suggested splitting Focus on Athletics over two weekends.
7. 
SAAC Bulletin Board.  Ms. Zeigler asked each team to provide decent quality pictures for the SAAC board.
8. 
Compliance Meeting.  For the upcoming NCAA eligibility meeting for winter sports, Ms. Hendricks said that she will ask the SAAC representatives to announce themselves and speak to how SAAC is important.  All SAAC members were encouraged to make sure their teams know who they are. 
9. 
Announcement of Homework.  Ms. Zeigler reminded the SAAC members to collect pictures for the SAAC board and to email updates on their respective subcommittee goals to their chair.  Each of the subcommittee chairs will be meeting with the SAAC E-board on Friday, November 2.
10. Other Business.  Katie Frick (Field Hockey) talked about her recent trip to attend the Knight Commission on Intercollegiate Athletics’ Faculty Summit in Washington, DC. Ms. Frick provided a general update on the Summit and talked about improving communication between athletics and administration/faculty.  
Lisa Nash (Swimming and Diving) and Jess Olson (Basketball) talked about their participation in the NCAA Division III Regional Leadership Conference in Boston, MA.  Ms. Nash and Ms. Olson were also joined by Natasha Payes (Track and Field) and Tanya Williams (MHC Coordinator of Multicultural Affairs).  This team will be presenting its project ideas at an upcoming SAAC meeting.
11.
Future Meetings. 


· Sunday, November 4 (7-8 p.m.)  Kendade 305

· Sunday, November 18 (7-8 p.m.) Kendade 305
· Sunday, December 2 (7-8 p.m.) Kendade 305
12. Adjournment. The meeting was adjourned by Ms. Zeigler at 8 p.m. 
#  #  #  #  # 

November 4, 2007/AH/lah

